
To the Holder of the Sapphire Stair 

I contact you and congratulate you on behalf of the Sovereign Lord of the 

City of Bridges on your Ambition. 

 

I have this season a friend visiting Anvil representing the interests of The 

Golden Spider, which we predict may align with yours in maintaining 

maximum opportunities for Trade.  

 

Her name is Raphaela von Holberg. She expects to attend on the first 

evening of the Solstice, and find a Guild to host her in the League camp, 

whilst she seeks meetings with numerous people, especially those who 

hold fast to goals which might reflect the preferences of the City of 

Bridges, where movement, growth and ambition are valued above all. 

Perhaps you will look for her, and discuss how the League National 

Assembly will seek to influence events this Solstice. 

May you be rich in favours and friends 

Zola 

Herald of the Lord of the Loom 

 

 


